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We have been busy with the park. We went and picked up a 

new monster truck the Park purchased. Lon Castor and his 

girlfriend stained it and we got it all set up in the Park. Have been 

seeing a lot of kids playing on it. Plan on getting 2 loads of mulch 

for the Park playground. I would like to do more work in the park, 

just don’t have the time or man power. I pull one of the guys off a 

job to mow and it leaves me shorthanded with trying to get the 

road work done that needs to be done.

Have been doing some work in the cemetery, fixing a stone 

that had tree damage. Replaced a pipe and ditched a spot on 

Spaulsbury Rd where when it rained, stone would wash in the 

road. Have been cutting trees on Stone Hill Rd, should have the 

trees cut in another 2-3 days. Then there is some dirt work this 

fall. Will be starting mowing road sides the first part of June and 

start chip sealing, spray patching around the same time. Want to 

cut shoulders on Stone Hill Rd and some other roads as well. Plan 

on ditching and shoulder work going down the hill towards St Rte 

69 on Frank Bryant Rd.

Plan on getting the Bullard Post in up to the Town Hall.

I would like to put some millings down on the north side of the 

garage and level it up so we can keep all the trucks and equipment

parked over there. It seems nice the dog kennel is gone now. We 

can pile our stone over there and still have room getting in and 

out of the garage.



The Town of Albion has come down and helped us a couple 

days, but I understand they have their own jobs going on as well, 

the Town of Orwell helps them out a lot as well. We are going to 

be doing some chip sealing for them and we are going to be using 

their grader to cut shoulders here in our town. We did barrow 

their broom, but took it back so they could sweep their roads. It 

will seem nice that we have our own broom so when we do any 

ditching or road work we can sweep it all when we are done with 

the work.

Took 05 Inter and the 2013 Inter to get inspected, there is a 

problem with the 2005 Inter with the back brake canister, so it 

won’t pass. It is scheduled to be sent out to be fixed so it will pass 

inspection.

Will have the Cemetery, Town Hall, and Park all mowed and 

trimmed for Memorial Day weekend.

It’s starting to look better here at the Highway Garage, getting

rid of stuff we don’t use or need anymore, but still a long ways to 

go.

I have in store for a very, very busy summer. There is a lot of 

projects that I have planned through out summer. 

 Sincerely,

John Perkins III

Highway Supt.


